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         South Suburban Sanitary District              

                  January 19, 2021 – Board Minutes


REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES
January 19, 2021
1. Call to Order – Director Bellet called the meeting to order at 5:00 P.M.
2. Roll Call of Directors - Director Griffith, Director Dehlinger, and Director Bellet were present. District Manager Michael Fritschi, District Council Mike Rudd, and Dan Scalas from Adkins Engineering were also in attendance. The Director of Administrative Services (DAS) Cindy Oden was in attendance virtually via Zoom. The West Yost/Adkins presentation team was in participation virtually via Microsoft Teams.
3. Meeting Minutes December 15th, 2020 – Director Griffith moved to approve the minutes, Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
4. Monthly Financial & Investment & Accounts Payable
The Board reviewed the December 2020 financial and accounts payable report. Director Bellet had questions regarding the Enterprise Irrigation District (EID) charges, SDAO charges, COVID 19 Equipment budget, and the District Recycled Water Permitting line item being over budget. The Secretary mentioned that the EID irrigation fees were paid for the District HWY 39 parcel. The DAS informed the board that the (2) SDAO charges were for the monthly District health insurance fee and the annual property insurance premium. The Secretary informed the Board that there were no funds set aside for COVID 19 equipment as no equipment was envisioned to be specifically for COVID 19 and that this is a new budget line item likely being tracked for grant purposes. The Secretary stated that the recycled Water Permitting budget has gone over due to additional legal fees associated with the extraordinary level of Klamath County’s permitting obstinacy. These legal fees were directly related to both project site moved successfully through the LUBA process. Director Bellet complimented the DAS on increasing COVID 19 grant funding for the District. After a few minor questions, Director Dehlinger moved to accept the reports, Director Griffith seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
5. Public Comment – There was no public comment
6. New Business

a. The Board listened to a proposal from the Adkins Engineering/West Yost and Associates team for the Preliminary Engineering Phase of the District Recycled Water Project. 
b. Director Dehlinger moved to approve the FY 21-22 COLA of 2.18% as calculated from the 10-year average recently updated by the West B/C December increase in cost of living, Director Griffith seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 

c. The Board reviewed the FY 19-20 Audit report. Director Bellet had a question on page #48 regarding the computational balancing of the uncollected balances form Klamath County Tax Collection. The Secretary stated that he will get an answer for what appears to incomplete on the balance calculation and present that at the next meeting. Director Griffith made a motion to approve the FY 19-20 Audit, Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 

7. Old Business
a. N. Poe Valley Property 
i. The Secretary informed the Board that he is still in the process of negotiating terms with Jolene Moxon for the N. Poe Valley land lease. Mr. Rudd noted that it is standard to charge lease during times of reduced or no available water and that the tenant typically is allowed to procure funds from land idling programs and that the property owner typically pays for irrigation cost.  
For the Fireserve tower land lease, there were potential GASB issues with not being able to calculate interest on a steady or completely known value of income as the lease is paid by internet connections that vary in value based on use, and that the existing lease as written does not technically comply with GASB. Director Dehlinger moved to approve the lease as written, Director Griffith seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 

ii. The Board reviewed the lot line adjustment and land partition that were supposed to be completed prior to the close of escrow of 18704 N. Poe Valley Road. Director Dehlinger suggested caution with respect to the land partition as that may affect the District ability to split and sell off residential properties from the larger piece. Director Dehlinger moved to approve the lot line adjustment for De’Jong, Director Griffith seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. The Secretary will meet with Ryan Cross & Associates to determine the effect of approving the land partition. 

The easement for De’Jong to access the irrigation pump at the N. Poe Valley property will be drawn up by Mr. Rudd a soon as he is able to retain additional information.  

iii. The Secretary stated that the house at 18552 has been evacuated and will be rented again through Morehouse Property Management as the land Lessee was not interested in renting the property.  

iv. A gate and fence have been constructed to prevent access to the older homestead on the N. Poe Valley property. 

v. The Board discussed allowing hunting on the N. Poe Valley property. The Secretary is going to inquire regarding insurance cost increases to allow hunting and Director Dehlinger is going to contact OHA to determine if liability insurance can be supplied from that organization. 

b. Director Dehlinger moved to approve the ground lease agreement with Balin for the District HWY 39 property pending the changes to be made by the DAS to meet GASB, Director Griffith seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
c. The Skyline project is nearly complete, and the contractor is waiting on the substantial completion punch list from the design engineer. Some of the concrete restoration work will need to be resumed in the spring when the ground has thawed. 

d. The Board reviewed the contract for Grit Removal with Synagro. Director Griffith moved to approve the contract, Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. The Board requested that the Secretary obtain a quote from the contractor to dump grit onsite on District land. 
e. The Secretary noted that the County Board has approved the District recycled water project sites. 
f. The Board discussed the issue with 6320 Harlan Drive. Director Griffith has requested that the Secretary contact a local surveyor and confirm the location of the sewer easement on property. 
8. Other Business
a. The Board reviewed the Treatment and Collection System Staff Reports and thanked the supervisors for their reports. The Secretary mentioned that he has addressed the various E.coli violations with DEQ and that the treatment facility has found a path to compliance. The Secretary is in the process of completing a report outlining the ability of the District disinfection facilities to meet the new NPDES permit, as required by February 1, 2021 by the new NPDES permit. 
b. Director Bellet discussed the request of Jim Merriles to allow him to retrieve an old (in-operable) hay trolley from the barn located at the District N. Poe Valley property. The hay trolley is a family heirloom from Barbara Marshall’s family (his wife). The Secretary suggested listing the hay trolley on the next District surplus property resolution and require that Mr. Merriles sign a liability access agreement prior to retrieving the hay trolley. The Board took no exception.     
c. Director Dehlinger discussed inviting the Klamath Water Users Representative to the next Board meeting. The Board took no exception. 
9. Adjourn – Director Bellet moved to adjourn, Director Griffith seconded the motion, and the motion was approved. The meeting was adjourned at 7:16 P.M. The next regular board meeting is set for February 16, 2021 at 5 P.M. 
Secretary ____________________                 Board Representative _______________________
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